
 
 Department of Natural Resources & Parks 
 Historic Preservation Program 
 201 South Jackson Street, Suite 700 
 Seattle, WA 98104 

 
February 2, 2021       [sent by electronic mail] 
 
 
Washington State Department of Social and Health Services 
Attn: Bob Hubenthal 
15230 15th Ave NE 
Shoreline, WA 98115 
 
 Re: Naval Hospital Chapel Landmark Designation 
 
Dear Bob: 
 
I am pleased to enclose a copy of the Findings of Fact and Decision of the Shoreline Landmarks 
Commission on designation of the Naval Hospital Chapel as a Shoreline landmark.  The 
Commission’s decision will be formally recorded with the King County Recorder’s Office, and 
its landmark designation will be reflected in the title to the property.  Please keep a copy of the 
decision for your files.   
 
Please contact Sarah Steen, our landmarks coordinator, at ssteen@kingcounty.gov or 206-477-
7976 regarding any proposed changes to the property and/or the need to obtain a Certificate of 
Appropriateness.  I have attached a copy of the COA application and instructions for your 
reference.  Sarah can assist you with information about any proposed changes and available 
preservation incentive programs.       
 
On behalf of all the commissioners, thank you for your longstanding stewardship of this 
significant historic property.  We look forward to working with you!  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Jennifer Meisner 
Historic Preservation Officer 
 
Enclosures (3) 
  
cc: Kari Fagerness, Department of Natural Resources 
 The Honorable Rod Dembowski, King County Councilmember, District 1 
 Mayor Will Hall, City of Shoreline 
 Cate Lee, City of Shoreline 
 Dana Phelan, 4Culture 

mailto:ssteen@kingcounty.gov

